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Date: 29th September 2011
Our Ref: EN/GB
Contact: Gary Bakall

Direct Line: 020 7974 5618

Mr & Mrs Rayburn
Ground Floor Flat
33 Hillfield Road

London

NW6 1QD
Dear Sir & Madam

Town & Country Planning Act 1990.

Re: 33 Hillfield Road, London NW6.

I refer to previous correspondence regarding the corrugated plastic and timber shelter at the rear of the above property.

I am afraid that the Council does regard this structure as being development requiring planning permission and I must request that you apply for planning permission to retain it.

If guttering was installed to the structure that runs off into a land drain the Council would not pursue the matter any further.

If planning permission is not applied for or guttering and a land drain not installed within the next twenty one days the Council will have to consider the matter for enforcement action.

I understand that this matter has been ongoing for some time and you consider that the Council is pursuing this needlessly but the Council has weigh up its duties carefully. If you wish to discuss this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely
Gary Bakall
For the Director

Culture and Environment Department

Development Control


Planning Services


London Borough of Camden


Town Hall


Argyle Street


London WC1H 8ND 





Tel  020 7278 4444


Fax 020 7974 1975


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Env.devcon@camden.gov.uk" ��Env.devcon@camden.gov.uk�


www.camden.gov.uk/planning








